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GOD CARED FOR HIS PEOPLE as a good vine-
dresser cared for his vineyard, yet they failed to 
produce the desired fruits.   
 

We are the new people of God.  The vineyard 
planted and cared for by Christ was planted and 
tended with such care that he gave His life for it.  
He now looks to us, His followers, the tenants of 
His vineyard, to produce the fruits of justice, love 
and peace.  It is a great privilege given to us and a 
great challenge too. 
 

Lord, Jesus Christ, You said to Your disciples, “I am 
the vine, you are the branches.  Separated from 
me you can do nothing but united with me, you 
will bear much fruit.” 
 

“Lord, strengthen the bonds that unite us with you 
and with one another and direct us in the way that 
leads us to Your Heavenly home.” 
 
    
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

OUR MASS RETURNS 
WELCOME BACK!!! 

We really do look forward to welcoming you again 
 

Can we assure you that social distancing measures are in 
place in church.  We are using only alternate benches with 
only two people per bench.  A thorough cleaning and 
sanitising takes place after each Mass. 
 

We would also like to thank our dedicated team of 
stewards for making the opening of our church possible. 
 

At the present time face coverings have to be worn in 
church.  You will therefore not be able to attend Mass if 
you are not wearing one. The covering must be worn 
throughout the Mass.  It would help if you could bring your 
own; if not we have them available.   
 

We have capacity for 65 people.  On arrival a steward will 
take your details for “track and trace” purposes and ask you 
to use hand sanitiser before directing you to your place. 
 

Holy Communion can be received under one kind only.  
Communicants are asked to stand behind the black line 
marked on the floor in order to “social distance” from the 
priest/deacon. Stewards will be there to direct you.  
 

Please stay in your places after Mass.  The stewards will 
guide you out one bench at a time.  We would ask that you 
do not gather inside the church building.  
                                                           

We ask everyone to respect and follow the guidelines and 
instructions.  These are for the safety of us all.  

 

MASS INTENTIONS 
People of the Parish, Members of the Wood & Slevin 

families & the Souls in Purgatory, Elizabeth Elllen 
Yates and Irene Yates 

If anyone would like a Mass to be said for any reason, 
the details can be given to Fr. John Mark, Deacon Jim 
or put through the letter box of the parish house. 

FEASTS NEXT WEEK 
Monday 5th                                Dedication of the Cathedral 
Wednesday 7th                                 Our Lady of the Rosary 
Friday 9th                                       St. John Henry Newman 

 
 

TO ALL OUR PARISHIONERS who are sick and 
housebound, to those who are clinically vulnerable, 
which includes those who are over 70 and those with 
underlying health problems and those unable to 
attend Mass, you are not forgotten.  Each Thursday at 
10.00 a.m. the Mass is offered for you and for your 
families.  We look forward to seeing you all again 
when you feel it is safe to come and when it is 
considered safe to visit you. 

FIRST HOLY COMMUNION 
Owing to the Coronavirus, the dates earlier in the year 
for First Holy Communion were cancelled.  A new date 
has now been arranged so First Holy Communion for 
our children will take place on Sunday 22nd November, 
the Feast of Christ the King.  The Mass will be at  
12.00 noon and will be for the children and their 
immediate families only.   
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YOUR PRAYERS PLEASE 

For Francis Burns, Sam Dowd, Betty 
Whiteside, Eric Grimes,  Jackie Lyons, 
Maureen Hetko, George & Bernadette 
Benson, Donald & Ingrid Whiles,  

Michelle Riley, Raine Tallon, Joan Muir, Susan 
Lavelle, Mary Gallagher, Teresa Flanagan, May 
Eccles, Marian Roberts, Gerard Renaudin, Joan 
Sullivan, Rudolph Carlisle, Creena Hamilton, Sarah 
Gaile, Sister Philomene (Rwanda) and all who are 
sick.   
For the housebound and those in hospital. 
For carers and all who are anxious for the health of 
their loved ones.   
For the relief, comfort and solace of all refugees 
and the homeless.   
For missionaries and for all victims of strife and 
terrorism.  
For peace in all the troubled areas of our world.      
For our clergy and all our parishioners. 
For all who are battling the Coronavirus and those 
risking their own lives and safety to care for them.      
Our Lady, our Mother, comfort of the afflicted, pray 
for them.   
For all who have died recently and for Elizabeth 
Ellen Yates, Irene Yates and all others whose 
anniversaries occur about this time.      
May their souls and the souls of all the faithful 
departed rest in peace.     

 

 

                           READINGS NEXT WEEK 
Monday Galatians 1 vv 6-12 Luke 10 vv 25-37 

Tuesday Galatians 1 vv 13-24 Luke 10 vv 38-42  

Wednesday Galatians 2 vv 1-2, 7-14 Luke 11 vv 1-4 

Thursday Galatians 3 vv 1-5 Luke 11 vv 5-13 

Friday Galatians 3 vv 7-14 Luke 11 vv 15-26 

Saturday Galatians 3 vv 22-29 Luke 11 vv 27-28 
 

                                           Sunday 11
th

 October  

                          28
th

 Sunday in Ordinary Time - Year A   

          Isaiah 25 vv 6-10                Paul/Philippians 4 vv 12-14, 19-20 

                                            Matthew 22 vv 1-14                   
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FOOD BANK APPEAL 
Food Banks are receiving many more requests for help during 
this difficult time.  There will be a box at the church entrance 
for donations which will then be taken to the Salvation Army.  

 

MASSES NEXT WEEK 
Monday to Friday at 10.00 a.m. 

At the Mass each Wednesday we will welcome a class 
from our Primary School 

Saturday at 6.30 p.m. 
Sunday at 10.00 a.m.  

Monday 5th                                                      People of the Parish 
Tuesday 6th                      In Thanksgiving for our Stewards - for their           
                                                       Personal Needs and Well-Being 
Wednesday 7th                                                  Elizabeth Ellen Yates 
 Thursday 8th                       Thanksgiving/Sick, Housebound and         
                                                                                 those in Hospital      
Friday 9th                                    Thomas, Jane & Sheila Rowlands 
Saturday 10th                                                         The Parishioners 
Sunday 11th                                                       Joe & Mary Traynor 
 
 
 
Thursday 17th                               Sick, Housebound and those in 
                                                                                                Hospital 
Friday 18th                                                                Ellen McKeever 
Saturday 19th                                                         The Parishioners 
Sunday 20h                                                                        Rina Yates 
 

  

MASS ATTENDANCES 
Saturday 19th September 6.30 p.m.           38 
Sunday 20th September 10.00 a.m.            48 
Saturday 26th September 6.30 p.m.           36 
Sunday 27th September 10.00 a.m.           38 

COLLECTION LAST WEEK  -  £403.10 
COLLECTION 19TH/20TH September - £425.25    

SPECIAL COLLECTION - Home Missions - £57.85 
SPECIAL COLLECTION - Bishop’s Administration Fund - £33.60     

FRIDAY 9TH OCTOBER is CAFOD Harvest Fast Day 
(Envelopes are attached to this Newsletter.  Please return 
them next weekend.  If you receive the Newsletter on-line 
and wish to donate, then please put the money in an 
envelope marked “CAFOD Fast” and post it through the letter 
box of the Parish House) 
If you prefer to sign a Standing Order or undertake a bank 
transfer then you should use the following details: 
A/c Name:    Parish of St. Gregory, Preston 
A/c No:          81335332 
Sort Code:    40-27-02  
Please make sure you add your name to the payment, 
especially if you are a Gift Aider so we can claim back the tax.   

 
 

POPE’S INTENTION FOR OCTOBER 
The Laity's Mission in the Church 

We pray that, by the virtue of baptism, the laity, 
especially women, may participate more in areas of 
responsibility in the Church. 

PARISH ‘ZOOM’ COFFEE MORNING 
All are invited to our weekly Sunday morning virtual 
coffee morning on Zoom at 11.30 a.m.  ID number 
469 400 4259.  Password ‘gregory’.  Simply download 
the Zoom app. and ‘Join meeting’. 

SOMETHING TO THINK ABOUT!! 
Would you consider nominating St. Gregory’s Parish 

under your will? 
The following wording is suggested:  
"I give to the Lancaster Roman Catholic Diocesan 
Trust (LRCDT) for the benefit of The Parish of St 
Gregory the Great, Deepdale, Preston the sum of 
£xxxx (£xxxx also in words) free of duty and I declare 
that the receipt of the Financial Administrator of 
LRCDTR at the Finance Office, The Pastoral Centre, 
Balmoral Road, Lancaster, LA1 3BT shall be a good 
discharge - LRCDTR Charity No. 234331." 


